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Ball Bearing Turbo Installation instructions
· Use of a larger oil feed line or the removal of the factory oil filter/restrictor will result in the turbocharger over oiling.

· The oil feed and the oil drain lines must not be rotated more than 10 degrees off vertical. Any rotation beyond this amount will affect the turbo’s ability to drain correctly.

· The turbo must sit flat. The turbo must not point up or down. Any pitch from horizontal will also affect the turbo’s ability to drain correctly.

· Engines running high oil pressure (60 + psi) may need an oil restrictor to reduce oil flow to the turbocharger. Excessive oil pressure will result in oil getting past the compressor wheel and/or turbine wheel, leading to turbocharger failure.

· Water cooled turbochargers must run operational water cooling lines and have adequate coolant flow to cool the cartridge correctly.

· Do not use thread tapes, silicon sealer or gasket glue on any oil or water fittings or surfaces.

· Only use gaskets on turbo exhaust housing inlet face. Do not use any sealers of any kind.

· Oil feed lines must be replaced along with new oil and a new oil filter. We recommend the use of Ford #SY9P424A filter/regulator on all Ford 6 cyl engines.

· Ensure oil inlet fitting/banjo bolt is the correct length to stop the cartridge location pin from coming adrift from its location. Failure to do so will result in turbocharger failure.

Prestart Checks

· Check there are no oil or water leaks

· Check there is the correct amount of oil flowing into the turbocharger cartridge.
· Check there is adequate coolant flow through the cartridge. (Water cooled models only) 

· There is no run in time required for ball bearing turbochargers.
It is recommended the engine is slowed down to idle and the engine temperature is within the correct operating range before switching engine off.
If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact Atomic directly on 02-8665 5889 – we are here to help!
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